Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus 

Minutes of Meeting 20th January 2009

Present

Julie Smethurst; Ruth Jones; John Spence; Pamela Leon; Els Pierce;  Kate Reece; Angela Argenzio; Sue Pennington; Jenny Swann;  Helen Kirk; Sally Turnbull; Dan Spicer; Richard Salt; Frazer Jarvis.

1. Apologies

Jim Monach; Janet Bower; Margaret Brugger.

2. Minutes of 27th November meeting were signed.

3. Matters Arising

These were deferred.

4. Formalising of Rehearsal Attendance Policy

John outlined this issue which is about the extent to which the rehearsal attendance policy should be formalised and enforced. He is concerned at the number of members who have not attended the necessary number of rehearsals for the ballroom concert and yet who apparently expect to be able to sing in the concert. He reported that Darius is unwilling to make the issue too inflexible so that he can retain easily  the opportunity to exercise his discretion in individual cases.

Decided to discuss ideas via email and probably also take it to the chorus, perhaps as part of an open forum.

5. Relationships with Youth Choirs

Papers giving details of recent work on this subject by a sub-committee were circulated ahead of the meeting. Reported to the meeting were the results of discussions amongst Julie, Darius & Ruth.

The general point was made that any work we do in this area cannot be seen as a direct and immediate way of increasing participation in the chorus. A full discussion followed. It was agreed that there are likely to be benefits in the medium and longer term if we continue to develop relationships with young singers and that it is something we should pursue. The following actions were agreed:-

i) Angela, Jenny & Julie to visit the Sheffield Saturday Academy by invitation. If their view is that the standard of singing is high enough then they will invite the singers to take part in the Christmas concert in the City Hall in December 2009. 

ii) We should maintain and develop links with the Sheffield Music Service with a view to working with them in the future. Eg on a singing day.  Dan to pursue this link.

iii) We should also develop links with as many of those schools with sixth forms who wish to work with us. The purpose of this would be to start planning for a workshop or singing day which would include young people. Volunteers for this:-
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iv) If possible Maggie should be involved with any singing day we arrange which includes young people.

6. OAB
i) A member has requested that we look at ways of encouraging ethnic minority singers to join the chorus. He has provided suggested contact names. He further suggested that we consider inviting a group of ethnic minority people to come as audience members in the first instance. He offered to pay for an extra ticket himself so that a group could be invited. There was support for the idea of asking members to sponsor a ticket and a further suggestion that Ruth ask the City Hall if they would be willing to provide a few tickets for the same purpose. Julie, Ruth and Sue to look at ways as to how such a scheme might work.

ii) We have been requested to sing at a wedding. Pamela to give the fee details to Ruth.

iii) Dress for the ballroom concert should be smart-casual.

7. Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 11th March 2009. 

